

City of Concord, New Hampshire

Mayor Jim Bouley

TO:

Members of City Council

FROM:

Mayor Bouley

DATE:

January 25, 2021

RE:

Airport Advisory Committee Appointments

I propose the appointment of the following individuals to the Airport Advisory Committee, for three-year terms that will expire February 29, 2024.

- Sathesh Mani, 243 Pleasant Street. If approved, Mr. Mani will fill a current vacancy and serve as a general public representative.
- Warren Runde, 168 South Street. If approved, Mr. Runde will fill a current vacancy and serve as a general public representative.

In accordance with Section 18 of the City Council Rules, these proposed appointments are being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the February 8, 2021 City Council meeting. I ask for a suspension of the rules so that these nominations may be affirmed.

Sathesh Mani

243 Pleasant street, Concord NH 03301 | 603-960-1296 | satheshmani025@gmail.com

01/04/2021

Jim Bouley
71 Warren Street, Concord, NH 03301

Sub: Interested in Airport Area Representative role

Dear Mr. Bouley,

My Name is Sathesh Mani. My wife and I moved from Bristol NH to Concord NH back in 2018 to start a new chapter of our lives. We love what Concord has to offer to its residents in terms of services, accessibility, opportunities, a diverse community, etc. I love the small town feel where I feel included, and it is a wonderful place to explore and enjoy diverse businesses downtown.

The reason I am contacting you is to express my interest in joining the Airport Advisory Committee as an Airport Area Representative if it is still open. I have been looking into getting involved in community work as I would like to give back, I previously volunteered in Bristol NH as a Town Planning Board member and loved the experience. Although there are many organizations helping people in need, I am interested in supporting organizations that help the community with flying needs.

I originally received a bachelor's degree in Aeronautics/Aerospace engineering in 2012. I believe my qualification would help those in the committee especially at challenging times like the one we are currently in; it is important for people to continue to travel safely for school and to see family members. Additionally, I believe my qualification, committee experience, and skills would greatly benefit the Committee.

I hope the information I provided in this letter is helpful to consider me for the role. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me via email or phone provided.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Sathesh Mani

SATHESH MANI

243 Pleasant Street, Concord NH 03301 603-960-1296 (cell) | satheshmani025@gmail.com (email)

PROFESSIONAL OBJECTIVE:

A reliable and hardworking business professional looking to join the Airport Advisory Committee.

EDUCATION:

• Master of Business Administration, General Management Plymouth State University (PSU), Plymouth, NH Mar. 2015 - Jun. 2016

SOFTWARE SKILLS:

- Advanced Excel
- Access
- Word
- PowerPoint
- Web Intelligence

CERTIFICATION:

• Yellow-Belt in Continuous Improvement (Dartmouth-Hitchcock)

Ma

Mar. 2019

WORK EXPERIENCE:

Analyst 340B

Dartmouth Hitchcock, Lebanon NH:

Oct. 2018- Present

Financial Counselor

Accountemps on behalf of Dartmouth Hitchcock, Lebanon NH:

Aug. 2016- Jan. 2017

Conifer Health Solutions on behalf of Dartmouth Hitchcock, Lebanon/Concord NH: Jan. 2017- Oct. 2018

HR Intern

NH Department of Health & Human Services, Concord NH:

Mar. 2016 - May 2016

Office Assistant

Plymouth State University (Global Engagement Office), Plymouth NH:

Sep. 2015 – May 2016

Student Coach

Plymouth State University, Plymouth NH:

Sep. 2015 - Mar. 2016

ACTIVITIES AND ORGANIZATIONS:

• Served as a Global Ambassador for the International Student Organization at PSU. 2015- 2016

• Served as a Board Member for the College of Business Administration at PSU. 2015- 2016

Member of Concord Toastmasters Club, Concord, NH.

Mar. 2019 -April 2020

• Member of Project Management Institute

Jul. 2019 - Present

Dear Mayor Bouley,

I would like to express my interest in serving on the City of Concord's Airport Advisory committee. I have always had an interest in aviation starting with model airplanes when I was young. My military service was in the Air Force although believe it or not had nothing to do with Aircraft. I served the city for almost 22 years with Concord Fire Dept. and have always had an interest in serving my country and community. I hold a commercial Pilot certificate for rotorcraft Helicopter with private privileges for airplane single engine land and sea. I restored a Jacobs radial engine and motorized it which is now on display at the Aviation Museum in Manchester. I have been flying out of Concord since 1986 and have had my own aircraft(s) located there off and on since then. I hope that my input would be helpful to the City in its operation of the Airport If there is anything else that I can add or elaborate on please let me know. Best Regards,

Warren Runde 168 South St. Concord, NH 603-225-2119 (H) 603-738-5000 (C)